Georges P. Vanier Junior High School Advisory Council

Meeting Minutes – May 18, 2023
Attendance:
Andrea Pugsley, Principal
Sheila Lane, Chair/Parent
Damion Pollard, Vice Principal
Tammy Murray, Vice Principal
Carolyn Meek, Administrative Assistant

Lynne MacKinnon, Teacher Representative
Heather Hopkins, Parent Representative
Angela Rudderham, Waverley Memorial Parent Representative

Kai Tilford and Megan Thompson, Grade 8 Student Representatives/GPVJH co-presidents

Regrets: 
Erin Donahoe Irwin, Ash Lee Jefferson Parent Representative

Gwen Butcher, Holland Road Parent Representative

Jacquie Cohen, Parent Representative
Kelli MacDonald, Community Representative

Roberta Sullivan, Oldfield Parent Representative 
1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:08 pm by Shelia Lane.
2. Introductions: There were no introductions at this time.  
3. Approval of Agenda:  Approved by Heather Hopkins



     Seconded by Tammy Murphy
4. Approval of Minutes Dated February 23, 2023:     Approved by Angela Rudderham



   
                                        Seconded by Damian Pollard
5. Business arising from the meeting minutes: 
· As per the committee’s directive, Chromebooks have been ordered from the SAC budget.
6. Report from Administration
Registration:

· Transition Meetings - We have completed all transition meeting with all the elementary teams, and we have completed most of the learning center tours. We have met with Lockview High for transition meetings.
· New Grade 6 Orientation - We have set the dates for Grade 5 tours and sessions for students to get to know their new school which is June 6 and 8 for all four feeder schools.

· Parent Information Night – Thursday, June 15th  6:00-7:00 p.m. Lockview cafeteria. Due to space restrictions, this is for parents/guardians only. 
· Grade 9 Orientation – Wednesday June 28th  Morning/Lunch   Grade 8 students from Georges P. Vanier and Harold T. Barrett will walk to Lockview where they will meet each other, the student leaders and staff, tour the school, and enjoy a BBQ lunch before heading back to GPVJH. 
Math Goals/Update:

· We have been supporting our goals in math to improve student success. All schools with Grade 8 have a regional math goal. The math goal is, “All grade 8 math students will meet expectations in Mathematics.” Principals lead the math PLC (Professional Learning Community) to support short-cycle planning focusing on teaching strategies and providing support to all students. There is a focus on different cognitive levels of questioning. All three math teachers have set goals with our math coach and are working collaboratively to develop multi-levels of questioning for example, math markets to engage students. In grade 6 we are working on fact fluency. We have been fortunate to work with two math coaches.  One of our math coaches, Mr. Little, worked with grade 6 teachers with fluency.  Mr. Little is remains at GPV supporting the Learning Center.
· RMW8 – Grade 8 students will be writing the Reading, Math, and Writing Provincial Assessment on May 24 and 25 
Sports:

· GPV is in full swing with Track & Field. We just finished up the county division competitions and the Junior Girls brought home the banner. They are headed to Regionals and hopefully off to Provincials as well. We are gearing up for softball next.
Other:

· Shantay Grant was welcomed to GPV to celebrate Black Excellence and gave a presentation on May 9, which was excellent.  Our English Language Arts and French Language Arts teachers used Shantay’s work in the classroom as a mentor text. A few of our grade 7 and 8 poetry pieces were selected as excellent examples to celebrate Black Excellence. 

· Our Grade 6 team worked collaboratively and did an amazing Black Excellence mural where every student participated.

· Mrs. Gillespie and her students baked cookies to raise funds for the Red Dress Day and awareness. The proceeds were donated to the Moose Hide Campaign.

· Our drama club has attended Drama Fest with Mrs. Cataford. 

· Our band went to the Atlantic Music Festival and won gold. The band trip was a huge success. 
· All students will be attending Lockview Musical, The Addams Family next week.

· Yearbooks - Approximately 300 yearbooks have been preordered. 

· Bell Change – We have been notified there will be a change in the bell schedule for the 2023-2024 year which will be 9:05 to 3:00.

· SAC Committee for 2023-2024 - There was discussion regarding the SAC members for next year. The following members renewed their interest in the 2023-2024 committee: Sheila Lane, Heather Hopkins, Angela Rudderham and Lynne MacKinnon. Andrea will reach out to the other members to inquire if they are continuing.
7. Student Representatives/ GPVJH co-presidents Report:
-  There was a meeting on May 17about the Grade 8 dance and next year co-presidents. The theme options for the dance are, A Night in Paris, Under the Sea, Enchanted Forest, and Roller Disco (80’s vibe). The photo booth and the DJ have been booked.
- There was discussion about the upcoming Lockview High School sessions: Parent Information Night – Thursday, June 15th .and Grade 9 Orientation – Wednesday June 28th. 
8. Finance 
-The SAC Budget has been balanced for the 2022-2023 academic year. We ordered all the chrome books as decided by SAC last meeting.
9. New Business
- Lunch time student activity - A question was posed if grade 6, 7, 8 students separate from others during lunch? Each grade has their own cafeteria time, when it is not their time, students attend sports activities, clubs or are outside. The school yard is not divided into sections and students may play or socialize where they wish. 
-There was discussion around some older students taking balls from some of the younger students. Students are encouraged to speak to a lunch monitor or to an administrator about the balls so that they can address it.
10. Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 6:32pm. 

        This was the final SAC meeting for 2022-23 school year.
        A  SAC social will be held on May 31, 2023 at the 4th Lock.
